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MY RAMBLING HISTORICAL THOUGHTS by Dan Burback

Welcome to our Pre-Fair newsletter!  It has been a little while since our last 
newsletter as well as a Club Meeting, so I’ll do my best to bring you up to 
speed with happenings within our Club.   
   First off, the Ozaukee Sno-Drifters have voted to dissolve their 
snowmobile club; by doing so, our Club has agreed to absorb their seven (7) 
miles of snowmobile trails.  Their trail meets up with our trails north of 
Hwy 33 and run west to Newburg.  Our guys helped them pull these trails 
last spring.  This gave us an understanding of what we will encounter next 
fall and what has to be done to upgrade signing as well as contact our new 
landowners. 
   Also, we have offered free membership for one (1) year in our Club to all 
the existing members of the Sno-Drifters.  This gives their members an 
opportunity to join another local snowmobile club to see what we are all 
about plus many work with us at our tent at the County Fair!  One note, 
their Club’s founding members were actually once part of our Club back in 
the early ‘70s and I’ve been told by Dick, Mel and Frank that their Club 
actually spun off of our Club as a “social club” and would hold their Club 
Meetings at Bob Guse’s Marine Bar in downtown Cedarburg 
(unfortunately, getting there by snowmobile has gotten difficult!).  So in 
turn, those that will be joining us are returning to the Club where their 
parents and/or other family members were once part of  “back in the day”.  
Kinda crazy of life completes the circle at times!  So we may have some 
new faces at our Club Meetings next fall given they are free on the second 
Thursday of the month!!  
   A few other happenings for our Club, we are finally working on the 
advertising board that will be mounted on our drag and will be pulled 
behind the Tucker throughout the winter.  We are still in the early stages of 
how to create the spaces on it and the cost.  Sounds easy, yet it takes time to 
get the details in place.  We are also looking at re-doing our website to 
upgrade its functionality.  This will take sometime to plan out and get dialed 
in to do what we want to see.   
    This was just a briefing of what has gone on for us; more as other items 
take place!  So until next time, give Chris a call and get your time/shift 
reserved for working at our annual fund raiser, our food and beer tent at the 
Ozaukee County Fair!! 
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WHATS COOKING CORNER 
Burgers, brats, hot dogs, and our beloved Rib-I 
steak sandwich are on the menu at the Ozaukee 
County Fair from July 30th to August 3rd, 2025. 
This event is not just about the food; it's about 
community, fun, and coming together for a 
common cause. And here's the big question: Who 
will be manning the grills? It could be you! 
We need all club members to help make our 
annual fundraiser a roaring success. There's a job 
for everyone, whether it's bartending, working in 
the kitchen, stocking supplies, washing dishes, or 
even cleaning the towels at the end of the day. 
Every task, no matter how big or small, plays a 
crucial role in ensuring the smooth operation of 
our fundraiser. 
Your participation is crucial because our club 
thrives on the spirit of volunteerism. Every hour 
you dedicate contributes to our collective success 
and ensures that we continue to offer top-notch 
experience for our community. Volunteering is 
also a great way to meet fellow members, make 
new friends, and strengthen the bonds within our 
community. 
I will be reaching out to each of you soon to enlist 
your support. I also want to extend a heartfelt 
thank you to those who have gone above and 
beyond in previous years. Your dedication is truly 
appreciated, and it’s because of volunteers like 
you that our club continues to flourish. 
This year, we aim to surpass the success of our 
previous fundraisers and set new records. With 
your help and enthusiasm, we are confident that 
we can achieve this goal. Let's come together and 
make this year's fair an event to remember. 
Thank you once again, and I hope to see you all at 
the fair! Let's make it a fantastic event for 
everyone! 
Sincerely, Nesco Queen 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
In April, we held elections and re-elected Chris 
Habich and Dan Burback to the Board. With Bob 
Vanderloop stepping down due to other 
commitments, we elected Eric Graves to fill Bob’s 
spot. Our Board will hold officer elections at our 
August Board Meeting. We are grateful to all our 
Board Members for volunteering their time and 
efforts to help our Club function effectively as a 
snowmobile club. 
Chris Habich has been a dedicated member of our 
Club for many years, contributing significantly to 
various projects and initiatives. Her leadership and 
Nesco skills have been invaluable in guiding our Club 
through numerous challenges and successes. Dan 
Burback, likewise, has demonstrated remarkable 
dedication and expertise, especially in coordinating 
trail maintenance and event planning. Their re-
election ensures continuity and stability for our 
Club's future. 
Eric Graves, our newly elected Board Member, 
brings fresh perspectives and enthusiasm to the 
team. With a passion for snowmobiling and the club, 
Eric is expected to be a great asset to our Board. We 
look forward to his contributions and innovative 
ideas in the coming months. 
The August Board Meeting will be a crucial gathering 
where officer elections will take place. This is an 
opportunity for us to reflect on our 
accomplishments and strategize for the upcoming 
season. We encourage all members to attend and 
participate in these discussions, as your input is vital 
to our Club's success. 
Thank you to all our Board Members for their 
unwavering support and dedication. It is through 
your collective efforts that our Club continues to 
thrive and provide enjoyable snowmobiling 
experiences for all members. 

 


